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     VAVS Schedule-2019 

  

 

 

Date Lions Club 

28-Oct Thomasville 

25-Nov Gold Hill 

2-Dec Pilot 

Welcome New Lions  

Cleo Zemke -VAVS-District Co-Chair 

    704-785-4478 

Important Deadlines 

      
      
      
      
        

ATTENTION! 
 

   Don’t forget to file your IRS report.   
Your non-profit status could be at stake. 

District Convention-Nov. 15-17

 Register NOW!  

We serve through diversity, creating harmony through service with 
102nd International President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi  

      In Loving Memory         

     of Lions who have died this past month     

                          

 

 

          

        

    Information obtained from MMRs submitted to LCI   

Roger F. Stockton Kernersville 

Vergie Krimminger Mt. Pleasant 

Conrad Shaw North Wilkesboro 

Roger Costic Salisbury 

October 15, 2019 Last date to order Peace Poster kits 

October 20, 2019 Last date for convention program ads 

October 25, 2019 Last date to obtain Lions rate for convention hotel 

October 30, 2019 Last date to obtain reduced convention meal pricing 

October 30, 2019 Last date to mail convention registration 

Member Club Sponsored by 

Deborah Sabo Kernersville Caroline Domenig 

Jim Garzony    Kernersville Caroline Domenig 

Thomas J. Snyder North Wilkesboro Eric Church 

Carol L. Hendrick Pilot Bobby Hendrick 

Deborah H. Hedrick Pilot Reid Hedrick 

Angela C. Wingler Salisbury H. Wayne Kennerly 
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Join Lions! Make a Difference!  - DG Jimmy Myers            

 
Greetings, Fellow Lions.   
 
 Can you believe it is October? September 19-21 found me at the 43rd USA/Canada 
Lions Leadership Forum held in Spokane, Washington. The goal of this forum was to 
build Lion leaders. This year’s Chair was our own PDG Paul Bledsoe of the Twin City 
Host Club. What a tremendous job by him to herd 1,600 Lions into a whole lot of sem-
inars to improve ourselves in the work we do as Lions.  
 We started the Forum with a symposium on diabetes which has become epidemic in 
the world. Lion Michelle Gregory of the Welcome club is our Diabetes Awareness 
Chair for our district. She and I attended this symposium. She took really good notes, 
so consider her for a program on this disease which is the leading cause of blindness. 
 One seminar was led by our own PID Gwen White who brilliantly told the story of 
the VIP fishing tournament coming the 21-23rd of this month. I am volunteering at the 
tournament and would encourage all who can, to volunteer in this great service to our 
VIPs.                              
 Lions PCC Gary and Liz Steele led seminars on Lions University and LEOs.  
 We were all very happy to see that Lion Gayle Cobb was able to attend after her re-
cent illness. Lion Gayle, 1st VDG Donald Cobb, Michelle Gregory and I took in one 
of the tours sponsored by the Forum to the Grand Coulee Dam east of Spokane. The 
dam is one of the engineering wonders of 
the world. It harnesses the Columbia river to 
run water turbine powered electrical genera-
tors to provide electricity to the great north-
west of our country. The river also provides 
irrigation to allow farming in the Spokane 
area. We saw huge grain fields and farms on 
the way to the dam. I was impressed with 
the results of hydropower.  
 We were inspired by Lions International 
President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi’s theme of 
“Service through Diversity” at our Saturday 
luncheon. Needless to say, a good time was 
had by all. Next year’s forum will be closer 
to us in Louisville, Kentucky. I have already 
registered. Our own PID Harvey Whitley is 
the Chair. North Carolina is truly a leader in 
Lions International.     
                 
     Jimmy Myers, District Governor 

Tell us about your club events, fundraisers, service projects and honors received so that we can share them with your fellow Lions.                  

Email the details to ebc4986@yahoo.com or mail to Lion Elizabeth Conrad, 1270 Beck’s Nursery Rd, Lexington, NC 

27292 by the 20th of each month.            Send those great pictures too! 

         

 Here Comes the Judge  

          Official Club Visit Schedule 

02 October Davidson County Lions Council Raffle 

07 October Fair Grove 

08 October Kernersville 

09 October Salisbury 

11 October Charlotte Central 

15 October West Jefferson 

20-24 October VIP Fishing Tournament 

31 October Thomasville 

1 November South Park 

4 November Yadkinville 

5 November Concord 
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1st VDG Donald Cobb  — District Convention Is Only Weeks Away!     

       
 Are you planning to attend your district convention? I certainly hope so as your convention planning committee has 
been working hard to make sure it will be an enjoyable time.                
 Our District 31-I Lions Fall Convention will be held November 15 – 17, 2019 at the Greensboro – High Point Marriott 
Airport Hotel. We invite you to attend any or all of the convention as we celebrate the work we do in Lions. Registration 
for the early bird meal rates ends October 30th. You can register between October 31st and November 8th; however, you 
must register by calling Lion Liz Steele at 704-798-3471. Motel room reservations must be made by October 25th and may 
be made by calling the Marriott at 336-852-6450 or 800-228-9020.              
 The planning committee has established nine goals for this year’s convention. We want the convention to (1) inspire, 
motivate, and renew enthusiasm for Lions across our district; (2) assist in improving communications across the district; 
(3) educate Lions through seminars and other activities; (4) allow individuals to build relationships with Lions across the 
district; (5) entice Lions who have not previously attended a district convention to attend the convention; (6) raise money 
for Brighter Visions; (7) increase Leo involvement in the district convention; (8) allow Lions to participate in a district 
service project which will be to pack meals for Rise Against Hunger; and (9) allow Lions the opportunity to HAVE FUN!
 How are we going to accomplish those goals?  We’ll start with a Friday night Family Fun Night with food and enter-
tainment. There are rumors a jail will be close by and with a District Governor who is a “sitting judge” along with other 
members of our district judicial system, the night is sure to be full of fun and surprises. There will also be music, and even 
Lions Bingo for those who want to take a chance on winning. And the theme of Friday night?  None other than Jail House 
Rock!                                 
 Saturday will begin with a Tail Twisters Breakfast followed by a live auction to benefit Brighter Visions. A Brighter 
Visions Boutique along with a Zone Basket Raffle will also be available to raise funds for Brighter Visions. A Town Hall 
Meeting will be held with North Carolina’s own Past International Director Gwen White where Lions can learn what is 
happening at all levels of the Lions organization. The afternoon will consist of a district cabinet meeting along with the 
election of district officers for the coming year. Plans are to conduct three seminars which promise to be of interest to all 
Lions. Saturday will end with our District Governor Banquet where PID Gwen White will address the group.   
 Sunday morning will be devoted to service. Following devotions, we will pack 10,000 meals for the Rise Against 
Hunger project and these meals will be sent to schools in developing countries to provide children with nutritious food 
that they desperately need.                          
 As mentioned earlier, we want to get Leos involved with our district convention. If your club sponsors a Leo Club, 
please notify its members of this opportunity. Leos who submit their registration forms through your club will not have a 
charge for their meals at the convention.                     
 With all these activities, our convention promises to be a time of fun, visiting with other Lions, learning a few things, 
conducting a little Lions business, and working together on a service project. We hope you will plan to attend. We’ll see 
you there!      

Lion Donald Cobb - 1st Vice District Governor 

2nd VDG Wayne Kennerly   
 

1st Vice Governor Donald Cobb and our Convention committee have been working hard to have a great Mid-
Winter Convention November 15-17th in Greensboro. A fun night will be something to behold and all should try to make 
this event!  I urge all Zone Chairs to please discuss this important Convention at all Zone meetings. We need to have the 
best turnout possible. Past District Gov. Butch Conrad would say do not drop the ball and be at this convention. 
 Our goal for LCIF is $2.00 per member. Looking at Campaign 100, it has raised over 100 million and hopes to raise 
over 300 million the next 2 years. As lions we need to look at this program. LCIF has been a friend to NC as we normally 
receive much more money than we give due to our many hurricanes and other disasters. Why not give Past District Gov. 
Butch Conrad a call at 336-746-5946. He has an excellent program which we all need to hear.       
 A friend and founder of a food chain in Salisbury gave me some interesting thoughts that I have kept over the years; 
The winner is always part of the answer. The loser is always part of the problem. The winner always has a program, the 
loser always has an excuse. The winner says, let me do it for you. The loser says, that's not my job. The winner sees an 
answer in every problem. The loser sees a problem in every answer. When a winner makes a mistake, he says, I was 
wrong. When a loser makes a mistake, he says that it wasn't his fault. A winner says, I'm good, but not as good as I could 
be. The loser says, I'm not as bad as a lot of other people. A winner feels responsible for more than his job, a loser says, I 
only work here. This is just a little food for thought.                   

 We all need to be winners. We can have the best year if we work just a little harder. 
 

Lion Wayne Kennerly - 2nd Vice District Governor 
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Where to find it on the web:       

              

 nclions31I.org to find information of interest 

on the district level such as        

 Lions Lingo http://nclions31.org/wp/wp-content/

uploads/2015/11/Lions-Lingo-Oct-2015-1.pdf   

                

                

 

If we all follow the reverse advent 
calendar above, we will feed a lot of 
hungry people and help DG Jimmy 
win the governor’s challenge for the 
most food collected. 

              Please find the             

 Convention Registration Form             

     on page 11      

 Convention Program Ad Form Below 

Governor Jimmy’s ChallenGe 

 Collect extra non-perishable food items. 

 Report number of items and weight of food 

to the Club Secretary. 

 The Club Secretary will report the number 

served (number of items) via MYLION to 

International and the number of items and 

the weight to the Cabinet Secretary. .  

 Deliver the items to any food bank, soup 

kitchen, etc.  

Project continues until April, 2020 
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Don’t forget the Davidson County Lions Council’s annual fundraiser Oct. 2 at the YMCA in 

Lexington.  Tickets for the reverse raffle are $100 and entitle the holder to two steak dinners plus a 

chance at the $5000 prize.  Door prizes will also be awarded. 

Fair Grove Lions Club will be celebrating their 60th anniversary Monday, December 2 at the 

den.  More details to follow. 

Harrisburg Lions Club has resumed its monthly Fish Fry fundraiser.  Join them on Friday, 

Oct. 4 from 4 to 8 p.m. at their den at 507 Patricia Ave. Don’t miss the great seafood and fellow-

ship. 

Butts are in style at Kernersville Lions Club. Lion Mike reports that order forms for the pork 

butts will be available for members to start the butt sale. Each Lion is expected to pick up 

“thousands.” Each butt is worth $40, and all butts must be picked up on November 23. This is one 

of the club’s major fund raisers so all members should be prepared to do their part. If you would like 

a Thanksgiving barbecued pork butt, see any member of the Kernersville club.  

Mocksville Lions Club is having a fun-filled evening of Bingo with great prizes on Friday, Oc-

tober 4th at Cornerstone Church, 1585 NC Hwy. 801, Mocksville, NC. Doors will open at 5:30 PM 

and games will start at 6:00 PM. Tickets are $10.00 (Cash Only) at the door for 10 games. Snacks 

will be available. Come have fun with us and support the Mocksville Lions Club.    

West Iredell Lions Club is busy getting ready for their Second Annual Yard and Bake Sale to 

be held on Saturday, Oct. 5, from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Boxcar Grille in Statesville, NC, front parking 

lot.  Please come out and enjoy the fellowship while shopping for some great bargains.  

Ten members of the West Jefferson Lions Club (pictures below) recently spent Labor Day 

Weekend helping with the annual New River Blues Festival by parking cars. This is an ongoing 

fundraiser netting $450 for the club this year.            

Club News and Events 
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    Brighter Visions     

  

 
 Wow! Look at these numbers for Brighter Visions. 
We are already tracking ahead of last year at this time. 
It’s so good to see clubs stepping up quickly to contrib-
ute to our annual fund drive. The bills come in all 
through the year so we can’t wait until next June to send 
in our help. 
 Keep filling those purple buckets with your loose 
change at your meetings and other events. This effort 
really picks up some significant extra for the cause. 

 Remember that contributions can and should be solicited from businesses, 
corporate sponsors and non-Lions in the community so don’t hesitate to ask 
your neighbors to help.  
 
 
If you would like to hear all about what Brighter Visions means and does, 

please call Lion Bill Mathers at 704-756-0046 to schedule a club 
visit. 
 

        Lion Bill Mathers               
       Brighter Visions Chair             
       billmathers13@yahoo.com          

2019-2020 Goal 

is  

$150,000 

Calendar of Events  

  October-November 2019     
Vision Awareness Month 

Lions Membership Growth Month 
Leo Membership Growth Month 

                                                              Membership Growth Month 

Wednesday, October 2  6:30 p.m. 
Davidson County Lions Council       

Annual Reverse Raffle 
J. Smith Young YMCA              

119 W. 3rd Ave., Lexington 

Monday, October 21 to 
Wednesday, October 23  

 VIP Fishing Tournament Manteo Lions Club Gym 

Sunday, November 3 3-5 p.m. District Convention Planning Meeting TBD 

Tuesday, November 5 to 
Wednesday, November 6 

10 a.m. until Eyeglass Sorting Event 
Camp Dogwood                           

7050 Camp Dogwood Dr.           
Sherrills Ford 

Friday, November 8 to 
Sunday, November 10 

 NC Lions Board and Council Meetings 
Hilton Garden Inn                   

Gastonia 

Thursday, November 14  World Diabetes Day     

Friday, November 15 to 

Sunday, November 17 
See registration 
form—page 11 

District 31-I Fall Convention            
Cabinet Meeting 

Airport Marriott, Greensboro 

July   100% 

June   91.67% 

May   83.33% 

Apr   75.00% 

Mar   66.67% 

Feb   58.33% 

Jan   50.00% 

Dec   41.67% 

Nov   33.33% 

Oct   25.00% 

Sep $63,040 42.0% 16.67% 

Aug $44,264 29.5% 833% 

July START     
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              Global Action Team 
   Global Leadership     

 Reports of Lions having issues reporting their ser-

vice on MyLion continue. As previously noted, only 

about 20% of clubs in Constitutional Area 1 are cur-

rently reporting service activity. The valid concerns 

you have reported to me were forwarded to Lions 

Clubs International. In discussing MyLion issues with 

PID Jerome, our CA 1 GAT Leader, he advises that for 

now, let’s focus on membership development and 

leadership training and encourage clubs to write their 

service activity down.         

 LCI will soon have a more robust MyLion training 

initiative. That will be the only way to bring Lions 

back on MyLion. In December, when things are better 

we can have a major service dump of data into the im-

proved system. If clubs are having no issues, continue 

reporting service activity on MyLion.     

 GAT Specialist, Lion Richard Castillo, has advised 

that he is working with LCI’s Product and Marketing 

Team to roll out an easy guide for GST Coordinators 

to provide to Zone Chairpersons to help clubs with 

service reporting. That basic “How to Guide” was 

available at the GAT Booth at the USA/Canada Forum 

in Spokane. If you attended the Forum, I hope you 

stopped by the booth and said hello to the GAT Lead-

ers and Staff who were working there. 

 
  Contact GLT District coordinator PDG George Culp  

         LionGeorgeCulp@gmail.com 

            Global Service            

Greetings Lions,  

Lions International is aware of all the issues we are 

having with reporting service projects thru 

“MyLion” website. So, until international can up-

date the website, please make notes of your service 

projects and you will have an opportunity to report 

them at a later date. Sorry for the inconvenience but 

when the software doesn’t perform as needed, it will 

cause these issues. International will let us know 

when MyLion is updated. 

        Lion Ron Rich                                              

        Global Service Team Chair                  

        Casper101@windstream.net 

 

Suggested Service Projects-September 

  

    

 

 .  

 

 

    Calling all Lions        

We are still attempting to raise $40,000 to pur-

chase a new (or used) 12 passenger step side van 

with a wheelchair lift for Camp Dogwood. 

 Recognize  a local citizen 

 Host a VIP Christmas Party 

 Partner with Operation Christmas Child 

 Fill North State military Christmas boxes 

 Partner with Angel Tree 

 Hold a toy drive for Toys for Tots 

 Partner with Toy Store for Jesus 

 Maintain a “Little Free Library” 

 Collect used pill bottles to send to an organization 

that fills them for poor countries in need 

 Hold a vision/hearing or diabetes screening 

 Hold a food drive-remember to record the weight! 

 Collect can tabs for the Leader Dog program 

 Visit nursing homes and distribute treats 

 Recycle eyeglasses 

 Distribute personal need bags for shelters 

Global  Membership 

mailto:LionGeorgeCulp@gmail.com
mailto:Casper101@windstream.net
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District Convention 

Need help reporting service, activities or 

new officers to Lions International? 

Find contact information below. 

     Directory Updates 

 Jailhouse 
Rock 

 
 District 31-I Fall Convention is shaping up 
to be a fun, informative event. In honor of our 
District Governor, the Honorable Judge Jim-
my Myers, we are calling Friday Fun Night 
"Jailhouse Rock". 
 And a Fun Night it will be -- Kicking off 
with a Poor Man's Supper of beans, greens 
and cornbread (to which we have added ham 
and other goodies). Court will be in session as 
Tail Twister Chris Beck will have a Jailhouse 
on-site, and no one is safe from charges being 
filed. There will be a $5 fee (paid to Brighter 
Visions) to bring charges against someone to 
be brought before the Judge, The Right Hon-
orable DG. Fines can be dealt with individual-
ly or with the help of your friends.    
 All this is going to prove that Lions put the 
FUN in FUNdraising. Dress code for the 
evening is casual with everyone invited to add 
to the atmosphere by dressing as Cops and 
Robbers or to depict any crime you may or 
may not have committed.     
 Music and a dance floor will be available 
throughout the evening. Be sure to check out 
table decorations with hardened criminals 
from around the District by Lion Diane Culp.
 Lions Bingo will be played in the Hospi-
tality Room following Fun Night in the ball-
room.           
 One of the goals of the convention com-
mittee this year is to promote morale and fel-
lowship, which go a long way to building 
happy, healthy Lions Clubs. Don't miss being 
a part of the fun or at least an observer! 
 

PDG Theresa Matthews 

P 33 - change Christie Kestler email jackkestler@att.net  

P 41 - change Michelle Gregory phone 336-971-1766 C 

        - change Randall Lanier email lanierlmc.rl@gmail.com 

P 66 - change Chris Beck email c.beckster@hotmail.com 

Tail Twisters Auction 
  

     Our Tail Twisters’ Auction will be held at our con-
vention on Saturday morning, Nov. 16. ALL CLUBS 
are asked to provide at least ONE auction item worth 
$25 or more. PLEASE do not bring several small items 
that total over $25. These are hard to auction off, and 
we spend extra time trying to get folks to bid on them. 
YOUR Club gets Brighter Visions credit for the item(s) 
you bring, per the winning bid. For example: Your club 
provides an item that costs $30 but sells for $60. Your 
Club would get the $60 credit added to their Brighter 
Visions donation.  
 LOOK in the next newsletter for some specialty 
items to be auctioned off. 
 TAIL TWISTERS, OR WANNABE TAIL TWIST-
ERS!!! We need help in displaying items, holding items 
up to bid on, etc. We can do on the job training and 
guarantee lots of fun and laughter. SO Club Presidents, 
officers, members, send us your Tail Twisters or Wan-
nabes, OR anyone who wants to help. Call 704-213-
0891 or email c.beckster@hotmail.com. 
  

Lion Chris Beck - IDIOTT  
(International Director International Order of Tail Twisters) 

HERE COMES THE JUDGE!
DON’T MISS YOUR DISTRICT 

CONVENTION

GSO MARRIOTT

NOVEMBER 15-17

FRIDAY FUN NIGHT 

THEME IS COURT 
RELATED

BE PREPARED TO BE 
LOCKED UP IF  YOU 

MISBEHAVE  

(MISBEHAVING IS ENCOURAGED)

Jail Food

Kangaroo Court

Dress to serve your 

sentence

Bring Bail Money

Lawyers provided

by

Dewey. Cheatem and How

Jailhouse Rock

Blues Bros

Don’t make us come git 

you!

mailto:lanierlmc.rl@gmail.com
mailto:c.beckster@hotmail.com
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CALLING ALL 

LIONS  

Join Lions from across the state as we gather 

for our Fall Sorting Days  

November 5 and 6, 2019  

Eye Glass Sorting begins at 10 am on the 5th  

Meals will be provided:  

November 5 Lunch and Dinner  

November 6 Breakfast and Lunch  

To reserve rooms, subject to availability,  

call 828-478-2135 ext 250  

 
Christmas Craft Bazaar 

 
 

Sponsored by:  
Dogwood on Lake Norman 

Saturday November 16, 2019 

9:00AM - 4:00PM 

 

Make a dent in your holiday shopping list! 

Join us for this festive fundraiser! 

Lunch will be sold at the event 

Dogwood on Lake Norman 

7062 Camp Dogwood Drive 

Sherrills Ford, N.C. 

 
 

Vendors needed for details call:  

828-478-2135 ext.250 

828-478-2135 ext.230 
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  Calling all Club LCIF Coordinators and Zone Chairs! 

   Please contact me for a program. 
 
  Thanks,                    
   PDG Butch Conrad, District LCIF Chair/Campaign 100 Coordinator   
      (336-746-5046/chrisjenministries@gmail.com)   

 

Camp Dogwood Wish List 
 
 
 
 

·   Meclizine 
·   Medical paper tape 1” 

·   Cotton balls 
·   Motrin 

·   Zip lock bags snack size 
·   Zip lock bags sandwich size 

·   Blood pressure cuff size small/medium manual 
·   Coban™ Self-Adherent Wrap large and small 

·   Trash bags heavy duty construction bags 40 gallon 
·   Trash bags 13 gallon 

·   Febreeze 
·   4x4 and roll gauze 

·   Gauze tape 
·   Dry Erase Board markers and cleaner 

·   Gift cards (Lowes, Walmart, and Visa) 
·   Duct tape: RED, BLACK, and GRAY 

·   Electrical tape 
·   Blue Painters tape 

·   Life Jackets Adult Extra Large (12 each) approximately $7 each 
·   Giant Connect 4 game for outdoor use 

·   Giant Plinko for outdoor use 
·   Mini Fridge for each room (50 rooms) approximately $100.00 each 

·   Jumbo display digital alarm clock $24.95 each need 58 
·   Maxi Aids Braille Uno cards $13.95 each set 

·   Maxi Aids Yahtzee Braille Cards $18.95 each set 
·   Maxi aids Super Braille Scrabble deluxe edition $49.95 

·   Maxi Aids Tactile Rubik’s cube $24.95 
·   15 foot John Boat with motor to pull stranded pontoon boat $4000 

·   Gas/diesel powered utility vehicle with cab 
·   Harbor Breeze Echolake 52-in Oil-Rubbed Bronze LED Indoor/Outdoor Ceiling Fan with Light Kit 

(5-Blade) from Lowe's. Item # 747603 Model # 00894 $99.98 
·   Southwire Dual Laser Digital Infrared Temperature. Lowe's Item # 464304 Model # 31030S $23.99 

·   CRAFTSMAN 25-Piece Set Screwdriver Set Item # 1061142 Model # CMHT65046 $32.98 
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District 31-I Fall Convention Registration 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



District 31-I Newsletter is published monthly.  

DEADLINE for inclusion of articles is the 20th of each 
month if by email. Cost of producing and distributing this 
publication is paid from member dues received.  

Newsletters sent by e-mail are available on the day of publi-
cation. USPS mailings are received a week after publication 
and cost a minimum $.50 cents to mail; and, depending on 
the number of pages in each edition, could cost $.71 to $.92 
cents per issue to mail. 

All articles, announcements, etc., for inclusion in the Dis-
trict 31-I Newsletter should be sent to:        
 Lion Elizabeth Conrad         
 1270 Beck’s Nursery Road, Lexington, NC 27292  
 or ebc4986@yahoo.com.         
 Please send all submissions as a Word document and 
pictures in a separate .jpg file. Mail to arrive by the 20th of 
the month. 

Address corrections or additions for USPS or e-mail should 
be sent to Lion Ron Staley, 7935 Altacrest Drive, Concord, 
NC 28027 or rstaley@carolina.rr.com. 

International Association of           
Lions Clubs 

Lion Jimmy Myers                
District Governor, 31-1 North Carolina                         

P. O. Box 2071                                            
Advance, NC 27006  


